Ministry for Primary Industries Manatū Ahu Matua

OIA17-0256

16 MAY 2017

D Dahya Care of FYI website

Dear D Dahya

OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT REQUEST

I refer to your official information request on 3 May 2017 relating to the Privacy Officer, your recent job application, and how ethnicity/diversity statistics are used by the Ministry for Primary Industries (MPI).

The following information is released to you under the Official Information Act:

 MPI's Privacy Officer is Debbie Ward, Director Security and Privacy. For privacy related enquiries you contact <u>privacy@mpi.govt.nz</u> or:

The Privacy Officer Ministry for Primary Industries PO Box 2526 Wellington

- In regard to your current application, as noted in my previous response, our intention is to respond to applicants for the role this week.
- MPI contributes employee ethnicity/diversity information to the State Services Commission's annual Human Resource Capability survey of Public Service departments. SSC's vision for diversity and inclusion is a Public Service that better serves New Zealanders by ensuring that diverse perspectives, experience and backgrounds are better reflected in how public servants work and what they deliver.

Yours sincerely

Erina Clayton

Director Human Resources